TOWN OF STAMFORD, VERMONT CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING

October 23,2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. The commissioners present were Sheila Lawrence; Chair, Marta Miller, David Saldo, and Sheila Pecor. Absent were Sally Bohl, Lisa Gramlin and Martin Cristofolini.

Visitors present were Diane Saldo, James Righi and Debra Righi.

A motion to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2024, meeting was made by Marta and seconded by David.

Marta announced that the information on invasive species provided at the September 23<sup>rd</sup> meeting was on the Stamfordvermont.net website under the Conservation Commission.

Marta discussed the Resilience Program held on October 19, 2024, by the Planning Commission and thought it went very well. She suggested a few of the topics that could be researched included water and strip parcels overshadowing.

There was a discussion on solar power with more research to follow.

Marta asked about getting a map (s) for Stamford showing ground and underground water sources. David said this could be found on the VTANR website under streamflow protection.

Sheila L. handed out a map of Stamford showing the location of the roads, Roaring Brook, Appalachian Trail and mountains.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 11, 2024, at 6:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM by Sheila L. and seconded by Marta.

Respectfully submitted:

Sheila Pecor: Clerk